
 
The Department of Social Services does not exclude, deny benefits to, or otherwise discriminate against any person on the basis of actual or perceived race, 
color, religion, national origin, sex, age, sexual orientation or disability in admission or access to, or treatment or employment in its programs, activities, or 
services.  For more information about this policy or to file a Discrimination Complaint you may contact: Discrimination Coordinator, Director of DSS Division of 
Legal Services, 700 Governor’s Drive, Pierre SD 57501, 605-773-3305.  
ATENCIÓN: si habla español, tiene a su disposición servicios gratuitos de asistencia lingüística. Llame al 1-800-305-9673 (TTY: 711). 
ACHTUNG: Wenn Sie Deutsch sprechen, stehen Ihnen kostenlos sprachliche Hilfsdienstleistungen zur Verfügung. Rufnummer: 1-800-305-9673 (TTY: 711). 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
May 28, 2024 

 

Attention: South Dakota Medicaid Providers 

From:  South Dakota Medicaid 

Re:  Substance Use Disorder Treatment Services Provided in an IMD 

 

South Dakota Medicaid was previously able to cover medically-monitored intensive inpatient 

treatment program services provided to eligible individuals who were patients in an eligible 

Institutions for Mental Disease (IMD). The law that allowed for this coverage sunset on September 

30, 2023, which resulted in Medicaid coverage of the services ending. This bulletin is to notify 

providers that Medicaid coverage is allowed to resume due to the passage of the Consolidated 

Appropriations Act (CCA) of 2024, which provided a permanent Medicaid state plan coverage option. 

Effective June 1, 2024, medically-monitored intensive inpatient treatment program providers must bill 

for services for Medicaid eligible recipients to Medicaid. 

Dates of Services Covering Party Billing Mechanism 

October 1, 2019 – September 30, 2023 Medicaid  
Enrolled NPI / 

Taxonomy 

September 30, 2023 – May 31, 2024 Division of Behavioral Health Contracts 

June 1, 2024 – Ongoing Medicaid 
Enrolled NPI / 

Taxonomy 

 

Enrollment Record Update 

To resume billing Inpatient SUD IMD services under taxonomy code 324500000X to South Dakota 

Medicaid, providers will need to modify their Provider Enrollment Record.  

To update the enrollment record, take the following steps:  
 

• Login to the Provider Enrollment Portal. 

• Click the update button.  

• Under Taxonomy Code populate “324500000X”, and enter the effective date of 06/01/2024, 
leave the end date blank.  

• Review the rest of the enrollment record and update any other necessary information. 
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o This may include updates to your license/accreditation certificate and managing 

employees. 

• Once all updates have been made, navigate to the last screen “Enrollment Status” and click 
submit.  

 
After it has been submitted, South Dakota Medicaid provider enrollment will review. All applications 
and modifications are reviewed within 30 days of submission. For additional assistance or questions 
regarding making updates to enrollment, please contact provider enrollment at 866.718.0084 or via 
email at SDMEDICAIDPE@state.sd.us.  
  

Sincerely,  

 

South Dakota Medicaid 
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